
  

 

Garden City Community Church 
   Connections 
    December 2023 

 
Building a community where all are enriched through Christian Love, Service, and Spiritual Renewal.  

 

Pastor’s Message 

Almost Advent and Christmas GCCCers! 

First, invitations... 

A family Advent / Christmas story quiz – E Blast and other places. Bring your answers to worship on December 17th. 
Rules: if a family, do it together. If single, do it with at least one single friend. No Bible, no Google (search engine), 
nor Chatgpt. It’s a “quiz” :). 

Join me for an after worship – after coffee time visit. Or Monday – Thursday – In your home – or elsewhere – for a 
meal or not -Perhaps you will tell me about yourself, and about you and God, and about you and GCCC... 

Read this monthly newsletter. It’s one of the places where I will weave inspiration, provocation (in a good way), and 
narrative for you and GCCC: the life of faith and ministry and mission in the near-term and the far-term and habits of 
the heart past, present, and emerging.  

Attend worship weekly. Here – on-line or in-person - beside advancing the content named just above, it’s the one 
place to give and receive together, where GCCCers and those giving  thought to joining with GCCC give each other 
their heart. Worship. God gives us their heart. We give God our heart. We give and receive one another’s heart. 
Wonderful! Vulnerable! Heart-mending and heart-breaking. Life-giving and life-sustaining. Better than any movie, 
really! 

______ 

 

Friends, GCCC and the 1st Century Christian church share a journey narrative; you, as did they, are walking a path not 
trod for a generation, or more. You, as did they, grieve what once was. You, as did they, are glad for those who lead 
and wonder what the future will bring. You, as did they, “believe in...God, Eternal Spirit, God of our Savior Jesus 
Christ and our God, and to your deeds we testify...” (from Preamble, page 1, GCCC By-Laws, 1 January 2019)     You, as they, are 
living in a present moment unlike any other before. You, as they, are praying “not my will, but your will be done, O 
God.” You, as did they, embark on a journey with one another and with God.  

Twenty-five to thirty years are often thought the span of a generation. A Senior Pastor can, in that span, hold an 
infant in their arms at baptism, confirm that teenager and welcome them into the congregation, stand before them 
as they exchange vows on their wedding day, and baptize the infant they offer for baptism. Some of you have 
participated in GCCC ministry during a season longer than thirty years, before a time when Jim was Associate, 
succeeding to Senior Pastor, then Lynn as Associate succeeding to Senior Pastor. For the first time in more than a 
generation, the spirit of GCCC, and some of you, enter a season without an Associate succeeding to Senior Pastor. 
Instead, me .... 

GCCC, your emotional and spiritual muscles are stretching and growing. And as an athlete knows, growing muscles 
ache and pain. They need effort and recovery, nourishment and rest. They need regular and constant exercise. They 
do not grow, generally for their own sake. Advent, a “little Lent,” prepares us for pondering the wonder and 
goodness of God-with-Us. Advent serves as our first practice – leaning into one another as Intentional Interim Senior 
Pastor and people – together we prepare for our emotional and spiritual work. 
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Edgar and Peter Schein observed that only one essential posture and practice grounds humble leaders and humble 
leadership: personization. It’s a word they coined to describe what I have described as generous hospitality, respectful 
communality and glad collaboration. Lately you may have heard me offer this metaphor: these gospel graces are about 
sharing and giving ones’ heart and receiving another’s heart. Jesus described Schein’s personization as loving God with 
one’s whole self, and loving the stranger, enemy and neighbor with the same measure of love one loves on oneself.  

Join me in practicing this life and faith posture. Open. Vulnerable. Intentional. Leaning in will prepare you and the spirit 
of GCCC for every eventuality, no matter what; even a Mary - cousin of Elizabeth - not yet pregnant by holy Spirit – God 
conversation moment.  I am glad to be with. In anticipation of visiting and worshipping together ... A blessed Advent 
one and all! 

 

Peace, 

 

 

 

 

Arlen G. Vernava 

Intentional Interim Senior Pastor 
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As Advent is the start of the liturgical year, we will be stewarding God’s good 
creation and our own  resources.  We will only be sending out this and future 
newsletters via email and on the website.  If you  want to request a paper copy 
of the newsletter, please contact the church office and we will put a paper copy 
aside for you to pick up. 
_________________________________________________________________ 
 

HAVE YOU CHANGED ANY OF YOUR CORRESPONDENCE INFORMATION 

LATELY? 

Moving or preparing to move? 

Do you have a new address, a new phone number or a new e-mail address? 

Do you want to receive our weekly e-blasts about all the activities going on in 

the church? 

Are you getting the mailings from the church? 

Please let the church office know if any of your information has changed so 
that we can stay in touch with you!  We are updating our files and want to 
make sure we have the correct information.   

 

_______________________________________________ 

BI-WEEKLY FOOD COLLECTIONS FOR THE LICC EMERGENCY 

FOOD CENTER  

 

 

 

 

We have been collecting non-perishable food items to support the Long Island Council 

of Churches Emergency Food Center. Your generosity has been a testament to what we 

can accomplish, even under the most trying of times. If you are able to make a 

donation, they are especially in need of soup (NOT Vegetarian and NOT low-sodium), 

pasta, peanut butter, and jelly. Our next few scheduled donation days are: November 

29, December 13 and December 27. Donations should be left on the Whitehall porch 

before noon on the dates  mentioned above.   Any donations you can make will be 

greatly appreciated —especially before the upcoming  holidays. 

 
Worship 
Schedule 

 
Sundays 

10:30 AM 
Livestream & In-person 

 
Tuesdays 

Intercessory 
Prayer Service 

9:30 AM In-person 
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ON-LINE GIVING UPDATE 

 
 

Garden City Community Church has partnered with Breeze Church Management Systems 
to support our On-line Giving Initiative. If you would like to set up “Recurring  
Contributions” or make a “Onetime Contribution” to support our many Ministries, please 
click on the link below. Our online giving platform allows us to align our congregational  
giving with our member data base, resulting in greater efficiency and clarity for Church 
Members. 
 
https://gccc.breezechms.com/login/create  
 
Giving can also be accessed through  
GCCC website via the “GIVE” button 
 
https://gardencitycommunitychurch.org 
 
We appreciate your support in our efforts. If you have any questions or concerns, please 
call Liz or Kim in the office (516)746-1700. 

 

 

Upcoming Advent Events 
 

Ordering Christmas flowers for the church 

Decorating the Church for Christmas 

Bedford Hills unwrapped gift drop off 

Hat & Mitten Tree Donations 

Giving Tree  - Nueva Vida Church 

LICC Food  Collections 

Christmas Tree Sale 

Coats for Anna House 

Christmas Caroling to our Homebound   

     Members      

 

Men’s Breakfast  
 

All men of the church and their visitors are wel-
come; it is an opportunity to enjoy relaxed fellow-
ship and conversation over a shared meal. Next 
meetings are on December 2nd and Jan. 6th at 
8:00  am at the Carle Place Diner—151 Old Coun-
try Road in Carle Place. No reservations needed.                                                 
 

   TUESDAY PRAYER SERVICE  

The Prayer Service welcomes anyone who wishes to join us. 

We are meeting in the Chapel Tuesday mornings at         

9:30 am.   Please email the office, George Bashian or       

Rev. Arlen G. Vernava if  you have a prayer request.                                                                  

All requests are kept confidential.                      

https://gccc.breezechms.com/login/create
https://gardencitycommunitychurch.org
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2024 Mission Trip 

Knoxville, Tennessee 

Planning is underway for the 2024 Mission Trip which will be serving in Knoxville Tennessee during the 
week of July 14th—July 20th. These trips are always incredibly impactful and rewarding! The registration 
deadline was October 21st but if you missed the deadline and are interested, you may contact Tracey   
Lawson at  traceymlawson@gmail.com or 516-984-4470, to see if it is still possible to register.     
    

Mission Trip Christmas Tree Sale  
 

 

On Saturday, Dec. 2nd from 8:00 am – noon we will be having our Annual Christmas Tree sale to help 

support our 2024 Mission Trip.  There will be 6-9 foot trees, garland, wreaths as well as baked goods and 

ornaments to purchase – something for everyone.  Each year the proceeds of the sale go toward offsetting 

the cost of the summer’s youth program.  Please come out to find your perfect tree and support our youth 

program. 

    

Youth Support needed for Tree Sale  
 
Come out and support the Mission Trip! Dec. 2nd will be our Christmas Tree Sale! The youth will be getting 
together on Dec. 1st to unload trees, make wreaths, decorate ornaments, and make signs. This year we will 
also be bringing back the sleepover. All youth, 8th to 12th grade, are invited to participate regardless of 
Mission Trip status. To make sure this sale is successful we will need lots of adult help too. You can sign 
up here: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904084EA8AA28A2FC1-45896580-gccc#/ 
 
 
 

Americana Fair 

 

Thanks to everyone that helped make the Americana Fair a success.  We made over $20,000.  Please 

attend a follow up meeting on January 7th at 11:45 am in the Kensington Room. 

 

mailto:traceymlawson@gmail.com
https://u26938825.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=5WcBuBE5g2C4fOpXjmgsIUrxg3m4UfBbXCFgPMzyHGbPR9zYm9Ldfwlo9onPvwTfdY0KnNCJ2AUzvV9EXoODW5-2BO0uUYQAxQYgxvEKUding-3DWyEz_bgCe8ihr4o6NyOkoW5UJVrRORgP9tMQLhCcjeu30AzqpCudkuAslY8cBAfhGp7nWsK2-2FmQAsS9v9X3vXk2Ftt3S01Whgm
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Stewardship Campaign 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Garden City Community Church, 

I am pleased to announce our Stewardship theme this year is, “Because of You, Our Church Changes Lives.”    

I feel this is so fitting for GCCC.  If you have ever been at the service where the Mission Trip folks talk about 

their week you know that The Garden City Community church truly does change lives.   

Throughout the year, we are a congregation of generous people, who invest much time and energy into the 

life work of our church. Now is the time when we ask you to also make those financial pledges that are so 

critical to our future. Stewardship is an invitation to acknowledge the change we have seen and want to see 

come about through our GCCC experience. Your pledge, no matter the size will help ensure, our children and 

youth ministries are strengthened, our beautiful church is available for future generations, our staff is           

well-supported, and our missions and outreach programs increase.  

To make pledging easy, we are offering an online form (simply put the web address below into your      

browser), or you can use a pledge card. Our campaign ends on December 3rd with a special acknowledge-

ment during the 10:30am service.    Whether you pledge before December 3rd or on that day, join us for a 

very special worship service. See you there. 

With continued gratitude, 

Kirsten Bahlke 
Kirsten Bahlke 

Chair, Council of Trustees 

Give online by going here: https://gccc.breezechms.com/form/e9713e43 

https://gccc.breezechms.com/form/e9713e43
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We hope the devotional booklet , ‘The Light of Grace’ (which we will be mailing out shortly),  will help keep you and your family 

centered.  Below are some giving and  worship opportunities that we hope you will mark on your calendar.  Details are in the this 

newsletter, our weekly e-blasts and on our website.  Contact the church office if you have any questions. 

 

Worship:   Sundays at 10:30 am 

Dec. 3  Christmas Candlelight Concert at 4:30 pm—Dinner to follow—in person & Via Livestream 

 

Christmas Week:  Saturday, Dec. 24 Worship Service at 10:30 am—in person & via Livestream 

   Saturday, Dec. 24 Family Service at 4:30 pm—in person  

Saturday, Dec. 24 Candlelight Communion 10:00 pm  - in person & via livestream 

Sunday, Dec. 31 10:30 am – Sanctuary service - Come as you are—in person & via Livestream 

 

Advent Seasonal Opportunities 

Nov. 28  Decorating the church 3:00 pm 

Nov. 29  LICC Food Collections 

Dec. 2  Tree Sale 8:00 am – 12:00 pm 

Dec. 2  Caroling to homebound members—3:00 pm 

Dec. 10 Deadline for our gifts for the children at the Nueva Vida Presbyterian Church 

Dec. 10   Deadline for our gifts to the Christmas Program at Bedford Hills Prison 

Dec. 10  Deadline for coats for Anna House 

Dec. 10 Deadline for the hat & mitten tree donations for the LICC Emergency Food Center: socks, hats, gloves, scarfs, 

gloves and mittens 

Dec. 11   Deadline for ordering Christmas flowers in memory or honor of loved ones 

Dec. 13,27 LICC Food Collections 
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UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST  (UCC) CHRISTMAS FUND                                                                                   

will be collected in January 

This fund helps provide pension and health premium supplementation to low-income 

retired church  workers, emergency assistance to clergy families in need, and Christmas 

checks to hundreds of annuitants, as administered by the Pension Boards.  Please help 

support this UCC Special Mission. 

Because of YOU Our Church Changes Lives                                 

 

 

 

GCCC Annual Stewardship Campaign 

Stewardship Sunday December 3, 2023 

 

Pledge online anytime 

https://gccc.breezechms.com/form/e9713e43  

 

 

https://gccc.breezechms.com/form/e9713e43
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Spread the Warmth this Christmas Season  

 New Coat Donations 

 

 

 

 

We will be collecting new coats for the  students of Anna House. Anna House is a child care and early      

education center for the children of those who work at Belmont Race Track in Elmont, New York.  

 

Coats will be due by Sunday,  December 10th.    To sign up to donate go to:                                                

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904084BACAD2EAA8-46204303-2023  

 

Hat and Mitten Tree 

 

Our tradition of loading up the mitten tree lives on. Please bring your contribution 

of New Hats, mittens, gloves, scarves and socks to the church.  Items will be donated 

to the LICC Emergency Food Center.  Please drop off your items by Sunday, 

December 10th. 

 

 

 

We invite you to have Christmas flowers placed in the church in memory or in honor of loved ones. If you would 

like to contribute, please fill out the form below and return it to the church office no later than  

Monday, December 11 

 

Given in loving memory of: __________________________________________________ 

  

In honor of:_____________________________________________________________         

  

Given by:  _____________________________________________________________ 

 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904084BACAD2EAA8-46204303-2023
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Gifts for the Children at Nueva Vida  Presbyterian Church 

We will once again be supporting the children of the Nueva Vida Presbyterian Church by  donating gifts for        

Christmas.  See the list below for the gender and age of a child to purchase a gift for.  Once you have      

chosen a child, let us know so that we can give you the child’s name for the gift tag.  Then return the 

wrapped present (with gift tag) to the church no later than Sunday, December 10th.  Sign up at the church 

or you can sign up here:  https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904084BACAD2EAA8-46164565-2023 

 

 

   Girls Ages               Boys Ages 

   10 months (one girl)   3 months (1 boy) 

   5 years (one girl)   10 months (one boy) 

   6 years (one girl)   6 years (one boy) 

   9 years (two girls)   7-9 years (two boys) 

   11 years (one girl)   11 years (one boy) 

   13 years (one girl) 

 
All Church Christmas Caroling 

On December 2nd  at 3:00 pm  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All are welcome to come Christmas 
Caroling to the homebound of the 
church. We will be meeting at the 
church at 3pm to carpool to a few 
homes in the area. Caroling books 
will be provided. Hot chocolate and 
Christmas cheer to be shared after-
wards, place to be determined. See 
you there! For more info email 
Amanda Dias at:  adias@thegccc.org.    

         Thanksgiving Fixin’ Bags   

  

Thanks to everyone that donated a Thanksgiving Fixin’ Bag 

for the Interfaith Nutrition Network.  We were able to     

donate 41 bags of food to them.  

Deaths 
Bonnie Piotrowski—August 10, 2023 

Robert McMillan—September 10. 2023 

Pat Lazzaro—October 18, 2023 

Hanne Andreasen—October 21, 2023 (choir member) 

 

Church Services 
Tuesday Prayer Service 9:30  am 

Sundays 10:30 am—in person and livestream 

Christmas Candlelight Service (Dinner to follow)—Dec. 3rd  4:30 pm 

 

Christmas Week (in person & via Livestream) 
Sunday Dec 24 Worship Service - 10:30 am  

Sunday Dec 24 Family Service  - 4:30 pm  

Sunday  Dec 24 Candlelight Communion - 10:00 pm  

Sunday, December 31  ‘Come as you are’ - 10:30 am  

 

mailto:adias@thegccc.org
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High School Youth Group 

Our high school youth groups is meeting once a month. There will be  service and leader-
ship opportunities as well as fun activities! If you are interested in registering your high 
schooler for the group, please contact Amanda Dias at  adias@thegccc.org.    
 
Nov. 19th: We had our First High School Youth Group meeting.  We talked  about 

“Gratitude”. We had a special guest join us - Steve Short!  

Dec. 10th: High school youth group regular meeting—Steve Short will be our special guest. 

  

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
Dec. 3rd  4:30pm: Christmas Concert: Join us at the Candlelight Christmas 

Concert formerly known at the Vespers Service. We will be featuring some lively music sung by both the 

choir and the children. Dinner will be served after. We would love to have you join us.  

 

Dec. 15th 5:30pm:  Christmas Pageant Practice: The kids will be rehearsing for the Christmas Pageant. 

They will be singing the songs and going through the whole pageant. Please try your best to be there! 

 

Dec. 17th 10:30am: THE CHRISTMAS PAGEANT: Our Christmas Pageant this year will be “The Gifts of 
Christmas”. Join us as we talk about the reason for the season. We are looking for middle and high 
schoolers help! If you would like your child/children to participate, please contact Amanda Dias 
(adias@thegccc.org) 

Middle School Youth Group 
 

Nov. 26th—600pm —We are hoping to have a friendsgiving. Bring a little bit of your favorite Thanksgiving 
dish. Please let Amanda Dias know if you are able to make this meeting. (adias@thegccc.org)  
 
Dec. 2nd 3:00 pm -  We  will be going caroling to the homebound church members 

Dec. 17th—6:00 pm - We will be having a regular meeting 
 
The Youth Group is looking for occasional volunteers to help supervise the group.  If you are interested in 

participating, contact Amanda Dias at adias@thegccc.org    

It is never too late to join the middle school youth group. If you are interested, please contact Amanda 
Dias or register at: https://gccc.breezechms.com/form/61c92f148119 

mailto:adias@thegccc.org
mailto:adias@thegccc.org
mailto:adias@thegccc.org
mailto:adias@thegccc.org
https://gccc.breezechms.com/form/61c92f148119
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Musical Ensembles 

 

Adult Choir – Open to H.S. students through adults. Rehearsals are on Thursday evenings 
from 8:00 pm – 9:30 pm. Performs Sundays & Holidays September through June. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Youth Choir – Open to grades 3-8. Rehearsal are Sundays from noon to 12:30pm. Performs 
1 Sunday a month at the 10:30 am service before Sunday School dismissal. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Handbell Choir – Open to H.S. students through adults.  Rehearsals are Thursday evenings 
from 6:45 pm – 7:45 pm in modules.  Performs 4 times a year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Youth Band – Open to H.S. students through adults.  Rehearsals are 1-2 Saturday mornings 
per month.  Performs 1 Sunday  or Special Occasion per month. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information contact Frank Crosio, Minister of Music at music@thegccc.org   

mailto:music@thegccc.org
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